Mr J Howard

Marshalls Mono Limited
Meadow Lane

St Ives

Huntingdon

Cambs PE27 4LG

Our Ref: DOS/CW/KT/EPA

1 February 2001

Dear Mr Howard

Environmental Protection Act 1990 - Part 1
Authorisation 2/93 - Marshalls Mono Limited, Meadow Lane, St Ives

I confirm our meeting on 31 January 2001, at which time a compliance visit was undertaken with
regards to the conditions contained in the above Authorisation.

Whilst the operations on site were fargely compliant with the Authorisation, the need to inspect
the silos for emissions more frequently was highlighted by the material observed on two of the
silos. The log book detailing deliveries was satisfactory and contained the emission pertaining
to silo 3.

On inspecting the aggregate storage area, a spill of limestone (1mm to dust) was observed from
a screen at the start of the conveyor system. | would urge that steps be taken to prevent the
screen clogging in the future.

With regard to further proposed extensions of the manufacturing operations, Marshalls Mono Ltd
must inform Environmental Health Services of proposals before development proceeds. A form
is available for this procedure. This allows the Council to make a determination on whether the
proposed development constitutes a substantial change, under the meaning given in Part 1 of
the above Act.

If you have any questions regarding any of the above please contact me on the number below.

Yours sincerely

20

Chris Watkin
Environmental Protection Officer
Environmental Health Services Division

i ® 01480388365 Fax 01480 388361
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